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Madam President,

Excellencies,

Ladies and Gentlemen,

Thank you for the opportunity of addressing you today in the second substantive session of the Preparatory Committee of the Durban Review Conference. It gives me great pleasure to continue following the preparatory process closely, particularly after participating in the Abuja Regional Meeting last August.

The breadth and ambition of the Durban Declaration and Programme of Action created a beacon of hope for those of us working against all forms of racism, racial discrimination, xenophobia and related intolerance. Never before had we identified so clearly the key international, regional and national strategies that need to be implemented to redress historical wrongs and current injustices. That the DDPA was approved by consensus is yet another indicator of its progressive nature and balanced approach.
The unprecedented framework established by the DDPA, however, has yet to be fully implemented across the globe. In this regard, the Review Conference is a unique chance to redress these serious implementation gaps and to consolidate effective strategies to achieve the ambitious goals set out in the DDPA. At the same time, this is the best opportunity we have to rebuild the strong international consensus that was shaped in Durban in the fight against all forms of racism. 
I believe we should not underestimate the progress made so far. The first substantive session of the PrepCom and the meetings of the Inter-sessional Working Group allowed us to move forward together and to start substantive discussions around the outcome document. I also welcome the outcomes of the regional conferences in Brasilia and Abuja, which provided us with sound and constructive contributions to the continuation of the process and I am looking forward to additional contributions from the other regions.
It is my sincere hope that a successful Durban Review Conference will be an expression of renewed engagement and unrelenting political will in the international fight against racism, racial discrimination, xenophobia and related intolerance. I stand ready to contribute in any way required to the success of this process.

Thank you.

